MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE COMMUNITY ROOM
September 12, 2022
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village Community Room on Monday, September 12th, 2022.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Berge, Stendahl, Nelson, Rindal and Bjerke. Thompson was absent.
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied with:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Bjerke to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on August 8, 2022, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others:   

A. Dave Carlson from Trempealeau County Economic Development introduced himself to the board.  He started his position with Trempealeau County in March of 2022.  There are many new things coming up within Trempealeau County that he wanted to inform the board about. Trempealeau County is working on marketing to bring businesses and finding out what is needed within the county.  There will be an Economic Development Training coming up at the end of October.  He will send out information if anyone is interested.
Reports from officers:   

A. Clerk:
a. Assessment Update:  Kevin Irwin has completed a good portion of the properties in the village.  He is anticipating being complete by the end of September.  Once he is complete, we will get the Open Book and Board of Review scheduled.
b. Operator’s License – Debra K. Prudlick – Foolish Pleasure Firehouse LLC:  A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Nelson to approve the Operator’s License.  Motion carried.
B. Zoning Commissioner:
a. Foolish Pleasure Firehouse LLC – 114 -5th Avenue N. – Sign Permit:  Shermo submitted a permit for a lighted sign in front of the bar.  A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Rindal to approve the sign permit submitted.  Motion carried.
b. Susan Hyland – 161 Butternut Drive – New Construction:  A building permit for a 53’X77’ new home construction.  A motion was made by Berge and seconded by Stendahl to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.

C. Chief of Police:
a. Thank you to Tri-County Communications for the donation of the new battery for the defibrillator.

Committees:  
A. Personnel Committee:
a. The flexible time off was reviewed.
b. Personnel reviews will be scheduled within the next few weeks.
B. Public Welfare:

a. Committee will have a meeting tentatively on September 19, 2022, to discuss the 2023 Budget and park concerns.    
C. Miscellaneous:
a. Viking Golf & Dine:  Missy Evenson appeared and addressed some areas of concern.  Some areas are the windows, the Coke cooler is being taken out from Coca-Cola and will need to be replaced, and the Health Department stated that the carpet is needing to be replaced.  The roof also is sagging and there may be some issues in the future.  There were 183 memberships, 138 punch cards and 76 cart spots rented.  She is planning on renewing the lease for 2023.  
b. Park Pavilion Update:  The walking trail is complete, and the trees are out.  The pavilion addition will be started in the Spring of 2023.
c. Power to Street Lights:  Berge stated that adding a power source to the light poles takes approximately 20 minutes per pole and the total cost would be approximately $1,200.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Stendahl to go ahead with the lighting project.  Motion carried.
Approval of Vouchers:  A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Nelson to pay the following bills.  Check #’s 5972 thru 6023.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Stendahl to adjourn at 7:27 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk
